
 

 

  

 

 
Prayer and Praise – July 03, 2024  

 “For with God nothing shall be impossible.” Luke 1:37 (NKJV) 

 

Liberia: Field Director Hilary Paul shared of the district conferences that were held in April, May 

and June of this year. Pray for the decision that has been made to plant more churches and for 

the desire to be fulfilled to plant two churches in the Buchanan District and in the city of 

Monrovia.  

 

“Praise God for the continued efforts to reopen the 

University, September 2, 2024. Classrooms are 

secured with desks, chairs, recruitment of teachers 

and staff, and a prepared curriculum, among other 

things. Your prayers will fulfill the school's purpose of 

training pastors and leaders to serve our churches 

and nations. We are intentionally determined to run 

INSTE together with the university.” 

 

Missionaries Drew and Jessica Welch and their son 

Ian are back in Liberia. They are glad to be back and 

enjoying the warm welcome from everyone. The 

children from the Legacy Learning Center wrote a 

thank you to all those who donate and help fund their education.  
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Cambodia: Missionaries Roger and Connie Cox leave for Cambodia next Tuesday, July 9. They 

will help missionaries Ly and Sarin Mak strategize the future work which involves the primary 

school, the translation of INSTE into Khmer, and the construction of the new church building. 

Pray for safe travel and the Lord's direction for Lifesong Learning Center. 

 

Ukraine: Missionary Tammy Swailes is traveling today through July 9, to train a new INSTE pilot 

group in Cyprus. Pray for her safe travel and blessing throughout the training. “Praise God for 

this new opportunity and look forward to seeing how God will use INSTE in Cyprus.” 

 

Sierra Leone: Field Director Milton Godwin shared, “We 

rejoice as we had our annual graduation at the Open Bible 

School at Congo Town. Eighty three students graduated 

middle school and are going to high school and eighty four 

graduated from kindergarten. We rejoice with them and 

continue to pray that God will provide to start our own high 

school. Thanks to all the staff members and those who 

donate to make this possible.” 

 

Trinidad: Rev. Andy Homer, former National Elder Director of 

Open Bible Standard Churches of Trinidad, is currently in the hospital. Please pray for his 

complete healing. Also continue to pray for Rev. Benjamin Agard, the National Elder Director of 

Open Bible Standard Churches in Trinidad and Tobago who is recuperating from open heart 

surgery that he had back in March.  Pray for the Lord to completely restore his health.  

 

El Salvador: Field Director Angel Diaz recently under went surgery for a hernia and is 

recuperating at home. Pray for his full recovery and restoration of his health.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Harvest offering for 2024, is to help Acropolis Medical Centre in 

Trinidad. Please partner with us to help purchase special medical equipment. 

This will help save lives physically and spiritually. To find out more and learn 

how you can participate in this special offering, go to: 

www.openbible.org/LetYourLightShine.       
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